DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, December 4, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
Public Hearing: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open the public hearing given to the residents of the Town of Swampscott that pursuant to MGL Chapter 40, Section 56, the Board of Selectmen will conduct a public hearing at 7:15P.M. on Wednesday, December 4, 2013 ,  in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass  for the purpose of discussing the various options available to the Town concerning the so called FY14 Classification of Real and Personal Property according to its use and the possible adoption of local levy percentages among the various classifications. This hearing is open to the general public and those interested persons may at any time of the hearing present their views orally, or they may submit in writing their views on the subject either prior to or at the time of the meeting., seconded by Selectman Greenfield.  A roll call was taken.
Town Accountant, Dave Castellarin and Neil Sheehan, Chairman of the Board of Assessors spoke on their recommendation of an $18.70 tax rate for residents and a $34.79 for a commercial tax rate. 

Selectman Sullivan read aloud a letter to the Board from resident Bill Dimento. 
Selectman Callahan stated he is anxious to see the Town having new growth, however his beliefs it needs to be smart growth.  Selectman Callahan believes the Town is overbuilt.  Selectmen Callahan would prefer to keep it at the max shift.
Selectman Sullivan stated that businesses are all taxpayers. Economic Development is based on the businesses.  Selectman Sullivan has been an advocate for a reduction in the tax shift since becoming a member of the Board. Selectman Sullivan has asked many times for business owners to attend the Tax Classification hearing with no businesses attending. 
Selectman Strauss favors keeping the tax shift the same. Selectman Strauss would like to pass on savings to the resident’s even if it a small savings. 
Selectman Kessler questioned parts of resident Bill Dimento’s letter to the Board on the reference to the business Starbucks and business next door to Swampscott as Salem and Marblehead. 

Resident Kelly Ryan spoke on supporting local businesses. Ms. Ryan is happy with the tax rate going down however does not like putting the burden on the businesses which in effect affects the tax payers. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Straus to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Greenfield. A roll call was taken. 
The Board took no action and no second voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to move the shift to 1.70000 1% which is a savings of thirty dollars to the resident and a savings of six hundreds to the commercial side. Motion fails. 

The Board voted 3 to 2 in favor of a motion made by Selectman Callahan to approve an $18.70 tax rate for residential and a $34.79 tax rate on Commercial, seconded by Selectman Kessler.    Selectman Sullivan and Selectman Greenfield oppose the motion. 

New & Old Business:
Selectman Sullivan informed the community and the Board of a need for a third volunteer for the Charter Review Committee and has requested the local newspapers put this information in the paper. 
Selectman Callahan questioned where the Town is on the budget calendar and requested it be added to the Town website. Selectman Callahan asked if the Board will be reviewing Department Heads Budgets. 

Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant spoke on the Departments Budgets that are due on December 22, 2013. The Town Budget needs to be certified by March 1, 2014 and printed in April of 2014. 
Linso Van Der Burg, Finance Committee member asked how early the Finance Committee can be involved in the budget process.  
Separate Vote by the Board The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield “Per M.G.L. Ch. 40, §57(c) Approval of such license shall be conditioned upon the satisfactory compliance with the payment agreement entered into between the Treasurer/Collector and Ares Express, 357 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass , on November 27, 2013.  Failure to comply with said agreement shall be grounds for the suspension or revocation of their liquor license; provided, however, that the license holder be given notice and a hearing as required by law, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the 2014 liquor license renewals seconded by Selectman Callahan. (See attached list) 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to unanimously approve a change of Manager for Uno Chicago Grill, 970 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass on their current liquor license from Denise Webster to Scott Jedrey, 317 Central Street, #2, Saugus, Mass, pending CORI, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the annual renewal of Common Victualler’s Licenses for 2014. seconded by Selectman Kessler. (See attached list) 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the renewal of Entertainment Licenses for 2014 seconded by Selectman Kessler. (See attached list) 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the renewal of Class II Car Dealers Licenses for 2014, seconded by Selectman Callahan. (See attached list)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the renewal of brown bag license for 2014 for Café Paulina, 646 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Callahan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the Building Departments permit fee increase for 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from November 6, 2013, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Marian Court College to be held on January 10, 2014 from 7-10PM for a one day liquor permit for a community service event, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve a request from Marian Court College to put up Sandwich Boards to be placed at the intersections of Humphrey and Puritan, on each end, and at Little’s Point Road., seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Atlantic Crossing ground breaking ceremony.

· Tree of Lights celebration.

· Holiday Lights at the Monument Avenue site. 

· Banner type pole in the spring across Humphrey Street.

· PARC grant denial.

· DLR-Consolidation Study-Facilities Maintenance 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Strauss spoke on the recent win of the girls flag football world champions. Selectman Strauss spoke of the upcoming holiday parade to be held on December 14, 2013. 
Selectman Kessler spoke of the final night of Hanukah. Selectman Kessler acknowledged Pack 55 of the Boys Scouts and their accomplishments. Selectman Kessler asked about the shrubbery from the former Temple and if the DPW Department had received any. Selectman Kessler informed the community of its upcoming office hours to be held on December 14, 2013.
Selectman Greenfield informed the community of the upcoming breakfast with Santa sponsored by the Recreation Department to be held on December 14, 2013, at the Senior Center. Selectman Greenfield spoke on the proposed increase in minimum wage which he believes is overdue and suggested the community contact their local State Representatives. 
Selectman Sullivan spoke on the exceptional display of sportsmanship from the girl’s flag football team under the leadership of Joe Tenney and Joe Bennett. Selectman Sullivan remembered and recognized Pearl Harbor Day. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Strauss.   
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz
 Administrative Assistant 

